Mr Stephen Cox
11 Eindhoven Close
Carshalton
                                                                                                                                                 Surrey
                                                                                                                                          SM5 2FD                                                                   
The Compliance Officer
The Administrator of the Platform SIPP Scheme
London & Colonial
38-42 Perrymount Road 
Haywards Heath
West Sussex 
RH16 3DN

                                                                                                                                03 February 2014

By First Class Recorded Delivery

Dear Sir or Madam,

Membership Number: SUN03502

Date of Birth: 06 April 1968
On 14 October 2013 a request was sent to you requesting the transfer of my funds to P Varley Limited Pension Scheme. This request was submitted through the Fund Sponsoring Employer P Varley Limited of whom I am a shareholder.
You have also been furnished with a copy of the scheme Tax Certificate, the HMRC Tax Registration Letter, the Scheme Deeds, Scheme Rules and Share Certificate qualifying me as a shareholder of the scheme sponsoring employer P Varley Limited. 

Please note that recently Mr Andrew Warwick-Thompson, Executive Director of The Pension Regulator warned against “over-enthusiastic” response to pension liberation concerns.

He said “Trustees need to adhere to the Scorpion’ campaign, make sure members receive those packs and ask the members to put something in writing after they have read it saying they absolutely do want to transfer”.

“I think that is probably as far as a trustee can go at this point because there is an overriding legislative requirement that members are entitled to cash equivalent transfer value”.

“We do not want to end up in a situation where perfectly legitimate transfers are being blocked by an over-enthusiastic application of concerns about liberation fraud”.

In relation to all of the correspondence that you have received you should have no concerns regarding the P Varley Pension Scheme.
I understand that you have advised Pension Practitioner .Com that a meeting of the Board of Directors was taking place on Monday 27 January and that they would be advised of your decision on Tuesday 28 January. Despite Pension Practitioner .Com leaving six messages between Wednesday and Friday of last week for the relevant person to call back, these calls have been ignored and have not been returned. 
I hope that your delaying tactics will continue no further as I feel that I will have no option but to report my concerns to the Financial Conduct Authority and the Serious Fraud Agency should I not hear from you within 14 days of this letter.

I mention the Serious Fraud Office as to delay the transfer of my funds for such a lengthy period causes me great concern regarding their safety with you.

I believe that certain SIPP companies have capital adequacy issues, but I trust that you are not one of them and that this is not the reason for the delay.

If you fail to make this transfer forthwith then rest assured that I will require further information from you regarding your capital adequacy provisions. This however will not delay me in reporting you to the aforementioned authorities immediately.

Yours faithfully
Stephen Cox
